THREE ARTS CLUB IN FIRST MEETING

Plan To Organize Children's Chorus Presented—Maria Briscoe Croker Speaks

The Three Arts Club of Homeland, an organization for the fostering and enjoyment of art, music and literature in the Homeland-Guilford community, held its first meeting of the season yesterday. Mrs. Edward Milholland, the president, presented a number of new projects which the club will attempt to put into execution.

First in importance is the plan to organize a children's chorus. The club will appoint a coach, and it is hoped to have the project under way before the next regular meeting. In addition, the officers are considering an adult chorus, for which a strong demand has appeared.

Committees on membership and programs were appointed, and a report of the committee appointed last spring to work out the details of a circulating library was discussed.

The speaker of the afternoon was Mrs. Edward Croker, better known as Maria Briscoe Croker, nationally known poet. Mrs. Croker gave a talk on poetry and its relation to painting and music, and concluded by reading a number of her poems.

The second meeting will be held the first Friday in November and will be devoted exclusively to music. The assisting artist has not yet been decided upon.